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It is just over a year back, we spontaneously rose to 

the need of our community, caring for the children 

and elderly orphaned by the war. The need continues 

to rise as many are seeking assistance from charity 

organisations to keep their body and soul together. 

The war has made many to loose their earning capac-

ity either due to loss of limbs or their current medical 

condition. Your continued support has provided confi-

dence to Sivan Arul Illam to attend to the current 

needs of our community.  

 

We thank you immensely for rising to the call and for 

providing continued support. We thank you all for 

your sacrifice so that the children at Sivan Arul Illam 

can care for their needs in the future. A few organisa-

tions have also assisted us with the building projects, 

employment of medical personnel etc. Words cannot 

express our heartfelt gratitude to you all, on whom 

Sivan Arul Illam depend for their humanitarian work.  

 

Sivan Arul Illam is continuing to care for destitute 

children and elders. A few of the elders have suc-

cumbed to old age and disease. We were able to lo-

cate the parent(s) of some of the children and these 

children left Sivan Arul Illam to live with their parent

(s). We are expecting more children, in particular girls 

to join our home in the coming months.  

 

The children attend school and where required tuition 

is being provided to improve in the subjects where 

they need assistance to master them. Some of the 

children, in particular the adolescent boys are still 

suffering from the scars of the war and counselling 

sessions are being provided by qualified staff. Coach-

ing in cricket is currently being provided and many of 

the boys are taking to this sport. The enthusiasm has 

inspired them to form the Sivan Arul Illam Cricket 

team. They intend playing matches with cricket teams 

in the neighbourhood.  
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         Cricket Team  

Counselling sessions for kids  
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Meditation classes are conducted regularly to encour-

age children to further improve their concentration 

and thus helping them in their studies. A volunteer 

from Netherlands is providing training in leadership.  

 

Children are allocated vegetable patch to grow vege-

tables. This helps them to enhance their learning in 

biology and agriculture. This also helps them to work 

as a team and develop leadership skills.  

 

We are proud to inform that some children from the 

Illam had secured 1 st  and 2 nd  positions in speech com-

petition held at the district level.  

 

One of the senior citizens living in Australia, who is 

also a sponsor, spent a month with the children at 

Sivan Arul Illam living with them and partaking in all 

activities including meals. She helped them with their 

home work in particular English language. She read 

stories to children and helped the girls with their sew-

ing. She was very pleased with her stay at the Illam 

and felt that the month of her life was very produc-

tive. She expressed joy and thanked Sivan Arul Illam 

for this opportunity. She also said that it was the 

most memorable time of her life.  

Those interested in visiting Sivan Arul Illam or to have 

an experience like this senior citizen are requested to 

contact Sivan Arul Illam ( sivanarulillam@gmail.com  ).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The artificial limb fitting project has helped many to 

be independent to attend to their daily needs. Since 

our last newsletter Metha Foundation has fitted fur-

ther 80 limbs. AMAF Australia sponsored 25 limbs and 

paid the salaries of 12 physiotherapists. They have 

pledged to continue this support for further 25 limbs 

and 11 physiotherapists. Our current plan is to sup-

port this project till the end of 2010.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are also continuing to care for families with more 

than a member being incapacitated. The cost depends 

on the size of the family and for a family, the average 

monthly cost is 100 to 150 Australian Dollars. We 

regularly monitor the needs of these families and 

vocational training is provided for the able bodied 

members of the family to be gainfully employed.  

Currently we are caring  for eleven  families in this 

category.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Ketharavalli Family  
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Senior citizen from Sydney                         

Spending time with the kids  
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Ketharavalli family is one such family. It is so gratify-

ing to know that this family is now settling to normal 

life, with younger children attending school and a 

young adult learning carpentry. The sponsors for this 

family are from Australia.  Sponsors in New Zealand, 

UK and USA provide the means to care for the other 

ten families.  

 

We have also embarked on helping children living in 

Vanni with their education by financing their educa-

tional needs like paying for their tuition fees. A media 

organisation that publishes ñThinakuralò newspaper is 

assisting us in locating these children who require 

assistance. We are also providing RS5000 a month to 

some university students who are finding it difficult to 

complete their studies without financial assistance.  

 

 

 

 Our building projects for elders home has been de-

layed due to the delay in procuring the land. We are 

currently exploring other sources in obtaining a land 

close to the vicinity of the current building of Sivan 

Arul Illam.  As soon as this is done, the building pro-

ject will commence. The upstair building facility spon-

sored by the Australian Organisation ñHumane Austra-

liaô is completed and is now occupied by the children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

           Sivan Arul Illam New Building  
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  Children and Staff Tour  

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Picnic at Paalavi river  

Our bakery which was closed for maintenance has 

reopened and children are being provided with freshly 

baked bread and buns.  This bakery also serves the 

immediate neighbourhood and will provide employ-

ment.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The trustee of Sivan Arul Illam and his family from UK 

were in Mannar during the latter part of August 2010 

for a fortnight. He organised a tour for staff and chil-

dren of Sivan Arul Illam. It was to the south of the 

island. 120 Children and staff travelled by two buses 

and overnight stay en route was organised with reli-

gious organisations .  Places of interest visited were: -  

Muthu Mariamman temple in Matale, Peradeniya gar-

dens, Dalada Malligawa, Orphanage for baby ele-

phants, Galle Face green and Dehiwela Zoo.  
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The children had a wonderful time playing with the 

baby elephants, playing football and flying kites at 

Galle Face Green. At Dehiwela Zoo, the children were 

thrilled by the sea lion show.  Many of the children 

learnt about animals and reptiles housed in the zoo. 

The physically challenged children too had a great 

time including Mathialagan who is paraplegic. It was 

fun filled educational tour of 3 days and it has helped 

the children immensely, both in their attitude and 

behaviour. The trip was a memorable experience for 

the children of SAIT.  

 

 

Children took part in the annual chariot festival of 

Thiruketheeswaram temple, wearing traditional attire. 

It was a treat to see all children getting up early in 

the morning to take part in the ñThiruvizhaò ceremo-

nies.  

Dharshan, our junior most member, who joined the 

Illam as a 3 month old baby, celebrated his birthday a 

couple of months ago.  A day is selected in a month 

and a grand birthday party is organised for all chil-

dren born in that month. The Illam bakery provides 

the Birthday cakes. Anbuneri, an organisation in Cali-

fornia is sponsoring these birthday parties.  

 

It is our sincere hope that Sivan Arul Illam, with your 

assistance, can continue to provide the Love & Care 

so that the children can grow into responsible citizens 

caring in turn for the less fortunate ones in our com-

munity.  

We need your continued support and blessings for our 

projects and services to care for the disabled families 

and education of the children at SAIT and in the im-

mediate neighbourhood.  

 

The next update will be provided via the January 

2011 Newsletter.  
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  Children and Staff Tour  

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Dharshan with Other Children  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Monthly Birthday Party  


